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MINUTES 

Burk’s Falls & District Historical Society 
Fell Homes, Burk’s Falls 

Thursday, October 13, 2016 
 
Members Present:   Linda Maurer - President 
  Betty Caldwell – Vice President 
  Rakel Gray – Treasurer 
  Charlene Watt – Secretary 
  Diane Brandt 

 Lorne Main 
 David Gray 
 Lisa Morrison 
  

 The Members present constituted a quorum. 
 
Call to Order: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Linda Maurer in the Chair.  
 
Welcome: 
Linda welcomed Members. 
 
Delegation:   
None 

 
Approval & Amendments of the Minutes of the Last Meeting:   
Acceptance and adoption of the September 8, 2016 Meeting Minutes:  Moved by Lisa 
Morrison, Seconded by Diane Brandt.  Carried 

 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Treasurer’s / Financial Report presented by Rakel Gray. Financial Report has been 
attached for review. Motion to accept the treasurer’s report and pay the monthly 
invoices:  Moved by Lorne Main, Seconded by Betty Caldwell  Carried 
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Committee Reports:   
 
Schoolhouse:  Wilma Bentley submitted a written report detailing the 2016 season for the 
Schoolhouse – Visitors:  451 (2015 was 386).  Total season sales: $280.50. 
  
General Business: 

 
1. T-Shirts:  Diane Brandt reported to Members that she had received a quote from 

Novelty Man in Huntsville for Gildan Cotton T-Shirts.  Cost is $10.00 each with a 
screened logo.  The matter will be deferred to another meeting when more 
Members are present to decide on colour(s), etc. 
 

2. Post Cards:  Diane Brandt reported that she had received a quote from 
BayPress for 4 x 6” postcards with full colour on both sides of 100 for $80.00 
and 250 cards for $125.00.  Photographs need to be chosen for the postcards. 

 
Linda Maurer suggested that Members think of unique items to sell at the 
museums.  Linda made mention of the laser cutting on thin wood that David 
Gray previously promoted.  We may need to get away from selling calendars, 
they are not selling like they used to. 

 
3. British Home Child Event:  Linda commented on the wonderful job that Dona 

Crawford had done on providing information on British Home Children.  
Members recognized the work and effort of Dona that went into making the 
event successful. 

 
4. Pumpkin Carving Event:  The party will be held on Saturday, October 15, 2016 

from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. at a cost of $5.00 per family.  Members that will be 
present for the event include:  Charlene, Linda, Diane, Betty, Lisa, Bruce, 
Nieves and Jordan Watt.  This is a costume party with crafts, games and treats 
for the children.  Treat bags will be handed out to children as they trick or treat 
throughout the upstairs by knocking on doors.  Brad Crozier, Leanne Crozier, 
Grant Ralston, Sarah Hicks and Brian Hicks confirmed that they will be in 
attendance to carve pumpkins.  Valu-mart has donated 40 pumpkins. Almaguin 
Campground donated $50 to the event. Brad Crozier is donating cookies and 
Linda will make a fruit punch. Tea and coffee will be served. Bruce will read a 
passage from a Terry Boyle book.  Linda suggested we have a silent auction for 
the professionally carved pumpkins and Members supported the suggestion. 
Charlene will create silent auction sheets.  Members are asked to be at the farm 
house by 11:30 – 11:45 a.m. to set up for the party. 
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5. Christmas Event:  A cookie decorating event with Mrs. Claus is planned for 
December 11th from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. It’s a Sunday afternoon.  Cost would 
be $5.00 per family.  We will plan for Santa to attend.  Further discussion will 
occur at our next meeting.  

 
6. Christmas Craft Sale: The Agricultural Society is holding their craft sale on 

November 25th (4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.) and November 26th (9:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m.)  Volunteers are needed for the day to sit at a craft table and sell calendars, 
history books and postcards.  Please contact Linda Maurer or Betty Caldwell if 
you are able to donate some time on either of those days.   

 
7. Members made mention of moving the monthly meeting date for 2017.  The item 

will be deferred to another meeting. 
 

8. Mike Quinton provided a written report to Members detailing a summary of 
museum archives, titled “A Guide to the Holdings”.  The report has been 
attached. 

 
9. Museum Hours:  The schoolhouse is now closed for the season.  The farm 

house will be open Thursday to Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. until the 
first week of December. 
 

10. Canada 150 Tulips:  Correction to last month’s verbal report – Charlene 
indicated that the Township of Armour has donated 25 tulips bulbs not 50.  The 
bulbs need to be planted in the fall.  
 

11. Diane Brandt Follow Up:  Diane reported to Members that she contacted Rod 
Blakelock regarding the missing shelves from the library.  Rod indicated that he 
will get some shelves made soon.  He has the material, just needs the time. 

 
12. Lt-Col. Victor Fell:  Lorne Main advised Members that he attended the Grey & 

Simcoe Foresters Regimental Museum in Barrie today and discussed Lt-Col. 
Victor Fell. The museum will put up a display on Lt-Col. Victor Fell. 
  

13. December Potluck:  Members will meet on December 8, 2016, 6:00 p.m. at Fell 
Homes for the annual Christmas potluck dinner.  
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Other Business: 
None 

 
 

Adjournment:    
It was decided to meet on Thursday, November 10, 2016 at the Fell Homes at 7:00 p.m. 
There being no further business, Betty Caldwell moved to adjourn the meeting at  
8:28 p.m., Seconded by Diane Brandt. 

   
 
 
             
Recorded by     Approved by 
Charlene Watt, Secretary   Linda Maurer, President    
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